
 
  

 

 

 

 

OHCA 2023-02 

Jan. 17, 2022 

RE: Coverage for Services Provided by Mobile Dental Units 

Dear Provider, 
 
The Oklahoma Health Care Authority (OHCA) is pleased to announce that on Nov. 4, 
2022, we expanded coverage and services provided through mobile dental clinics.  
 
Through this policy change mobile dental units can provide urgent, preventive, and 
restorative dental services to all SoonerCare members. Mobile dental units should strive 
to serve members in SoonerCare dental provider shortage areas which are defined as 
Oklahoma counties that have less than ten (10) licensed general providers. Any dental 
group providing services as a mobile dental unit must be contracted with the OHCA as 
a dental group provider and as a mobile dental treatment facility. 
 
The current dental rules found at Oklahoma Administrative Code (OAC) Title 317, Part 
79, apply to all mobile dental services including but not limited to prior authorizations, 
medical necessity criteria, documentation, and limitations.  
 
If you have questions concerning mobile dental unit coverage, please contact the 
OHCA dental unit at 405-522-7401.  
 
If you have questions regarding the contracting process, please email provider 
enrollment at Providerenrollment@okhca.org or call 800-522-0114, option 5. 
 
Thank you for your continued support and the services you provide to SoonerCare 
members. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Traylor Rains 
State Medicaid Director 
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